
 

 

 
 

 

 Save Our Fish Auburn Chapter  
of Puget Sound Anglers 

 

 

Next Chapter Meeting: 
 

Next Meeting Date August 23, 2023 

6:00pm 

Veterans Memorial Park 

411 E St. NE, Auburn 
 
 

Be sure to check out our website:  http://www.saveourfish.org/ 

For a complete list of Board Members, please visit the website:  
http://saveourfish.org/board 

Newsletter editor: Dayle Conrad 

 

Up and Coming Activities: 

  

August 

23 – Steak & Corn Feed 6:00pm  

Veterans Memorial Park 

October 

11 – Board Meeting 7:00pm 

25 – General Club Meeting 6:00pm 

 

September 

13 – Board Meeting 7:00pm 

27 – General Club Meeting 6:00pm 

29-30 – Humptulips River Outing 

November 

8 – Board Meeting 7:00pm 

15 – General Club Meeting 6:00pm 

 

 

http://www.saveourfish.org/
http://saveourfish.org/board


President’s Message -- Rob Larsen 

 
Well, summer is nearly gone and there has been some fantastic 

fishing and should continue to be some great fishing. I was able to 

go to Westport twice this past week and was not disappointed with 

the quality of the kings. We got some great upriver brights that are 

wonderful table fair. Found them in 300 feet of water down 150 to 

220 feet.  Fat and sassy silvers were a little more difficult to find, 

but on the second day we got a limit of small hatchery silvers. 

Very much looking forward to our annual steak and corn feed. Hope to see many of you there. 

We have much work to do with the things that happened in Puget Sound this year. As far as juvenile encounters 

we will be talking more about that in the months and weeks ahead. I am still waiting for the announcement, but 

I believe that area 11 will open in September for Silver’s and pinks. And I hope it’s good. 

Just want to let all of you know how much I appreciate what you do for the club and 

especially the board. I have a fantastic board. Come enjoy the party! 

 

Tight Lines, 

Rob Larsen 

SOF PSA president 

 

 

 

 

                Steak and Corn Feed      

 
Our annual Steak and Corn Feed will be held August 23rd, 6PM at the 

Veterans Memorial Park in Auburn (411 E St. NE). It is located on the 

west side of Auburn High School’s football stadium. As in all the 

years past, the club is paying for the PRIME RIB while the 

membership will bring all the Potluck items. 

 

Like last year, we’ve decided to have a club swap, trade, sale event of any items you have sitting around your 

garage that you may want to get rid of. So, go thru your unused items, bring them along with your side dish and 

see what you can trade or sell. Feel free to donate them to the club if they don’t sell. 

 

Please RSVP to Jim Hand  jimhand_1@hotmail.com by August 20th so that we can have the correct amount 

of prime rib. 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:jimhand_1@hotmail.com


 

 

 

 

Humptulips River Outing – September 29-30 
 

The Mike Wood Memorial Fall fishing outing in Wishkah will take place on Friday September 29th and 

Saturday September 30th at Darrell Wood's house. The Friday night potluck will take place around 8pm, so 

bring your favorite dish to share. The group is to stay in the detached guest house/bunkhouses where beds are 

limited, so bring any cots or mattresses you may need to get some sleep before rising early to pursue fish on 

your stream of choice. For those arriving Friday night, some of the group will have already tested the waters 

and will have reports to help you decide where to go. Popular rivers in the area include the Humptulips, 

Chehalis, Satsop, Wynoochie, Wishkah, Copalis, Queets and Clearwater Rivers. 

 

Be sure to attend the general meeting on Wednesday September 27th to pick up tips from chapter members and 

get additional information like maps and directions. 

 

The address to the house is: 46 W. Wishkah Rd, Wishkah, Wa. Phone service at the house is spotty at best. If 

you have a boat and have room to take someone, think about inviting someone you've not fished with before. If 

you have a good bank spot, invite someone to join you. If you have a good day on the river, take some pictures 

and send them to Dayle for the next hog pen portion of the newsletter. 

 

Be sure to let Rob Larsen know if you are interested in joining this outing!  

    

 

 

Urgent Membership News! 

    
Membership renewals SOF PSA only has 21 current members.  

 

Please renew your memberships if you have not already done so.  

Thank you, Rob.  
 

 

Tip of the Month – Sharp Hooks 
from Rob Larsen 
 

Late season fish get very hard mouths and now more than ever, an extremely sharp hook is critical.   

Have a good hook sharpener and a good quality hook and you will bring home many more fish.   

These later fish kind of play with it and you need every advantage to hook them. 
 

 

 

 



 

 

Raffle News 

 August 2023 Raffle News 
 

There will be no raffle for August since we are having the steak and corn 

feed.  Stay tuned for raffle news next month! 

 

 

 

 

Bob Holzberger 

206-890-7066 

 

  

 

 

 

Visit Our Website         

The website has the recipe of the month, links to our 

sponsors, and a year’s worth of past newsletters.  

There is a new link on the Hogpen web page to 

submit photo's for the Hogpen, which will provide 

the pictures for the Newsletter, Website, and 

Christmas Banquet.   

www.saveourfish.org           

 

 

 

Save Our Fish Facebook Page 
 

The Save Our Fish Facebook page is a Public Group currently with 47 members. If 

you are on Facebook and haven’t requested to join the group, now is your chance. 

Let’s see how many members we can get this year!  This is a great way to get club information.  It can also be 

used to connect with other members to fill an empty seat in the boat, see where other members are fishing (if 

they are willing to share), or post videos, photos, or other fishing and conservation interests. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.saveourfish.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/257346254483/


Membership – New and Renewals   
 

Thank you everyone that have paid your membership dues for the 2023 year. For those of you who have not yet 

paid, it's not too late. Memberships can be paid online, at any SOF meeting, or by mail to the address at the 

bottom of the SOF membership form. Contact Rich Gregory if you have any membership question. 

 

You can pay by mail or online at http://www.saveourfish.org/Membership/Membership.htm. 

The membership form is attached at the end of this newsletter or you can contact our member chair, Rich 

Gregory, at rwgav8@hotmail.com .  

 

Click here to pay: https://www.paypal.com/donate/?token=FlZb14yBeNX1SNG80QYPNONcJJjiwtgiJxdurg11BSvD-
4EIX_IssRDmduLv7mgOlg4MR0 
 

Use the “Donate with a Card” option if you don’t have a Paypal account. 

You will get an email confirmation/receipt after you complete the payment process. Make sure you fill in your 

email address! 

Here’s what the top of the form looks like. Click the $ sign to fill in your amount then click the + sign on the 

“Add special instructions” and tell us what you are paying for. Example: 2018 dues for Greg Hindman. 

Here’s what the top of the form looks like:  

 

Donate to 

Save Our Fish 

$ 

USD 

+Add special instructions to the seller: 

 

You can also get to this Donate link via our main web site http://www.saveourfish.org/  
 

It looks like the below: 

 
 

 
 

 
 

The membership form is available online http://www.saveourfish.org/membership.pdf and at the end of this 

newsletter.  

http://www.saveourfish.org/Membership/Membership.htm
mailto:rwgav8@hotmail.com
https://www.paypal.com/donate/?token=FlZb14yBeNX1SNG80QYPNONcJJjiwtgiJxdurg11BSvD-4EIX_IssRDmduLv7mgOlg4MR0
https://www.paypal.com/donate/?token=FlZb14yBeNX1SNG80QYPNONcJJjiwtgiJxdurg11BSvD-4EIX_IssRDmduLv7mgOlg4MR0
http://www.saveourfish.org/
http://www.saveourfish.org/membership.pdf


 

Save Our Fish PSA Hats for Sale 
 

Now you can proudly advertise your PSA chapter. Hats are embroidered 

with a colored PSA logo on the front and Save Our Fish stitched on the 

back.  

Quantities are limited, so bring your money and get yours at the next 

meeting.  $10 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Member Classifieds 
Do you have any items in the garage that have just been collecting dust over the years?  Maybe a fishing pole that you just don't use 

anymore. Why not sell it to a fellow member in the new classifieds section?  Send a brief description of the  item you would like to 

sell and photo if available to sof.psa@hotmail.com and we will include it in the next issue of the newsletter. 

 

If you have a website or product you would like to share, please send the information to:  
Sof.psa@hotmail.com 

 

 

mailto:sof.psa@hotmail.com
mailto:Sof.psa@hotmail.com


 

 

SOF Sponsors
Auburn Sports & Marine – Kids derby, rod donations, 

gift certificates 

 

Bass Pro Shops –  

 

Big J’s Outdoor Store – Carbon River Cleanup 

 

City of Orting – Carbon River Cleanup 

 

Gamakatsu – Jig hook donations  

 

Los Pinos Mexican Restaurant – Carbon River Cleanup 

 

 

 

Walmart – $1,500 Grant 

 

 

King Salmon Marine – Kids fishing derby donations 

 

Silver Horde – Raffle donations 

 

Sportsman’s Warehouse – Federal Way Kids Derby 

donations 

 

 
 
Washington Sportsmen’s Show   
 

       
                                             
 
 
                                  

http://auburnsportsmarineinc.com/
http://www.basspro.com/
http://www.bigjsoutdoorstore.com/
http://cityoforting.org/
http://www.gamakatsu.com/
http://www.lospinosorting.com/
http://www.walmart.com/
http://www.kingsalmonsales.com/
http://www.silverhorde.com/
http://www.sportsmanswarehouse.com/
http://www.thesportshows.com/shows/washington/
http://auburnsportsmarineinc.com/
http://www.bigjsoutdoorstore.com/
http://cityoforting.org/
http://www.gamakatsu.com/
http://www.lospinosorting.com/index.php
http://www.kingsalmonsales.com/
http://www.silverhorde.com/
http://www.sportsmanswarehouse.com/


 

Hog Pen 
Do you have a picture from your latest fishing adventures? Be sure to send it, with your descriptive caption to 

sof.psa@hotmail.com for your chance to have it be featured in the Hog Pen. 

 
 

 
                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
   
   
   
 
 
 
 
                    

Rob Larsen with 

Westport King 

mailto:sof.psa@hotmail.com


Recipe of the Month 

  

Air Fryer Sweet and Spicy Salmon 
https://skinnysouthernrecipes.com/air-fryer-sweet-and-spicy-salmon/ 

 

Air Fryer Sweet and Spicy Salmon- a handful of seasonings, 

honey, and 6 to 8 minutes in the air fryer are all you need to 

make this healthy meal. 

 

Prep Time 6 minutes  

Cook Time 8 minutes  

Servings 4  

 

Ingredients 

 3 to 4 salmon fillets  

 3 tablespoons honey  

 3/4 teaspoon chili powder  

 3/4 teaspoon paprika  

 1/2 teaspoon garlic powder  

 1/2 teaspoon crushed red pepper flakes  

 1/2 teaspoon salt  

 1/4 teaspoon pepper  

 

Instructions 

1. Pat salmon dry with paper towels. Spray the air fryer basket with oil and place salmon in the basket. 

2. Place honey and remaining ingredients in a small bowl. Microwave for 10 seconds. Stir and brush on the 

salmon fillets. 

3. Air fry at 390 degrees for 6 to 8 minutes. 

https://skinnysouthernrecipes.com/air-fryer-sweet-and-spicy-salmon/
https://skinnysouthernrecipes.com/air-fryer-sweet-and-spicy-salmon/


 

 


